
To the Lord Mayor and        Report No. 113/2022        
Members of Dublin City Council                                    Report of South East Area Joint 

Policing Sub-Committee     
                                                         

 
 
_________________________________________________________________________ 
 

Breviate of the South East Area Joint Policing Subcommittee meeting 
held  on 24th March 2022 

_________________________________________________________________________ 
 
 
In accordance with the Joint Policing Committee Guidelines, the breviate of the meeting of 
the South East Area Joint Policing Subcommittee held online on 24th March 2022 is set out 
hereunder. 
 
Order: 

 
1. Minutes from December 2021 meeting agreed. 

 
 

2. Presentations:  
 
a. The Prison Service   

 
b. Presentation on DMR South Central Crime Statistics made by Chief 

Superintendent Michael McElgunn 
 

c. Presentation on DMR South Crime Statistics made by  
      Inspector Aidan Hannon 
 
 

3. Diary date/time for next JPC meeting.  
23rd June 2022 at 9.30 a.m. 
  

 4. Community Safety Fora: 
It is planned to invite representatives of the 3 Community Safety Fora to meet the 
Steering group in May, ahead of the June 23rd meeting, to provide updates in 
relation to the JPC and ascertain how the Subcommittee can provide assistance to 
and continue feedback in both directions.  

 
 
Councillor Claire O’Connor  
Chairperson  
24th March 2022  
 
 
 
 
 
 



Attendance: 
 
South East Area Councillors 
Cllr Claire O’Connor (Chair)  
Cllr Dermot Lacey   
Cllr Paddy McCartan  
Cllr Kevin Donoghue 
Cllr Pat Dunne  
Cllr Deirdre Conroy   
Cllr Claire Byrne  
Cllr Danny Byrne  
Cllr Carolyn Moore  
Cllr Mannix Flynn 
Cllr Daniel Ceitinn 
 
Dublin City Council 
Karl Mitchell, Director of Services 
Brian Hanney, Area Manager 
Leah Johnston, Staff Officer 
Eimear O’Sullivan, South East Area  

 
 
Garda Síochána 
Chief Superintendent Michael McElgunn 
Superintendent Timothy Burke  
Inspector Aidan Hannon  
 
Oireachtas  
Jim O’Callaghan T.D. 
Chris Andrews T.D. 
 
Community & Business 
Hugh Gillanders  
 
 
Presentation 
Eddie Mullins, Governor of Wheatfield Prison 
 
Apologies: 
Chief Superintendent Peter Duff 
Superintendent Dermot McKenna  
Cllr Tara Deacy (Vice Chair) 
Dominic Hession, Public Domain Officer   
Chris Butler, Area Housing Manager 
Keri Goodliffe,  SICDATF 
John MacEvilly, Area Manager 

 
 

J.P.McCabe, Area Housing Manager 

 
 

 
 
 

 


